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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

LEVEL OF NOTIFICATION: retail 

SUPPLIER: American Health Packaging 

Description Lot #/Exp Date NDC UPC 
RANITID OS 150MG/10ML 
AHP UD40 

187652 05/31/2020; 184278 
10/31/2020; 183723 10/31/2020 60687026023 36068726023 

RANITID OS 150MG/10ML 
AHPUD50@ 

186563 03/31/2021; 184445 
12/31/2020; 183449 10/31/2020; 

178413 02/29/2020; 177874 
01/31/2020 

60687026069 36068726069 

NOTE: NDCs above for cases level of product. NDCs for individual product: for NDC  
60687026023, Individual NDC:  60687026042. For  NDC 60687026069, Individual NDC:  
60687026042  

American Health Packaging is voluntarily recalling the above items due to the due to the 
presence of NDMA in the Ranitidine syrup. This recall is to the Retail level. Affected product 
started shipping October 16, 2018. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


